DAVID AND STEPHANIE PEACH

MISSIONARIES TO THE DEAF

Sent From: Calvary Baptist Church 8644 Andrews Hwy. Odessa, TX 79765 432-362-4181

September 2010

Dear Praying Friends,

We made it through our first winter in South America. Winter? That's what happens when you go south of the Equator, everything gets turned upside down. Even the calendar.

I had a great trip to Las Vegas for the Deaf Nation World Expo. There were over 23,000 people in attendance for the event. Our team of 34 gave out 24,000 tracts and 16,000 Gospel DVDs! During the week we saw 11 people saved. Since the week ended we have gotten reports of others who have come to know the Lord through the literature and videos. We trust that the Lord will continue to do a great work through the materials we put in the hands of the Deaf and hearing we met in Las Vegas.

We started teaching sign language classes in the church in Argentina. The students are learning well. While they are struggling with the idea of actually communicating and interpreting, I know the Lord can give them abilities beyond their imagination. I have seen the Lord do it many times in churches in the past. I pray for the students that God will continue to work in their lives and minds to learn as necessary. I encourage you to pray for them as well. This is why we are here—to train people to reach the Deaf with the Gospel through sharing God's Word in signs. We look forward to upcoming activities that will help integrate our sign language students with the Deaf community.

The highest point in the southern hemisphere is Argentina's Mt. Aconcagua at 22,841 feet. The lowest point is also in Argentina at 344 feet below sea level in the Laguna del Carbón, which is also the lowest point in the western hemisphere.

We have an invitation from another church to start a Deaf ministry in their community. We have certain goals that we would like to accomplish in our time here. That particular church could be used to accomplish 2 of our main goals. Pray that the Lord will give us wisdom in working out the details with the church to start that ministry and train another sign language teacher.

Previously I mentioned that I have been working with a bike repairman named Victor. I have not seen Victor accept the Lord yet, but he continues to accept literature from me and says he enjoys reading it. Like so many people we have met here, he does not see why he needs a Savior. He does not think he has done enough wrong to be sent to Hell. Victor feels that God will accept him because of all the wonderful things he has done in his life. He is very proud of his many social accomplishments and does not think he needs to humble himself before the Lord. Victor says he has always rejected religious people because they have been more interested in preaching at him and not loving him as a person. However, he appreciates the time I spend with him and his dear wife as friends. I pray that showing him God's love will help him turn to the Lord before it is too late.

Thank you for your prayers and support. While we are accomplishing God's work by laboring physically on the field, you are needed to do a spiritual work through prayer.